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Affiliation/Position Wildlife Research Center/M1 
Name Yutaro Sato 
 

1. Country/location of visit   
Japan/Yamaguchi prefecture, Tokiwa Zoo 

2. Research project 
The 4th forum for the earth environment with Ube City Sarurinpic ~challenge animal’s abilities 

3. Date (departing from/returning to Japan) 
2017. 8. 19 – 2017. 8. 20 (2 days) 

4. Main host researcher and affiliation 
Ms. Rie Akami, Chief Curator at Japan Monkey Centre. 

Mr. Masato Obuchi, Assistant Professor at Wildlife Research Center, Kyoto University; Curator at Japan Monkey 

Center  

5. Progress and results of your research/activity (You can attach extra pages if needed) 
Please insert one or more pictures (to be publicly released). Below each picture, please provide a brief description. 

 
The aim of this trip was to join the forum held at Tokiwa Zoo, Ube 

City, Yamaguchi prefecture and learn about the efforts for natural 
environment made by Ube City and the zoo.  

 Since I’m interested in what cities or zoos are doing with general 
citizens for education and public relations, I joined this forum. In the 

previous day of the forum, I could see the zoo. Although the zoo was 
not so big as other ones, its way to display animals was so elaborated, 
which enabled me to feel animals close. In particular, exhibition 
similar to animal’s natural habitat was really impressive. Moreover, 

when I saw some things such as benches or trees donated by citizens 
or companies to the park, I found that people there value the park. 

The forum consisted of a workshop, a lecture, and a zoo tour. In the 
workshop, participants could enjoy vertical jump, a monkey bar, a 

cognitive experiment of short-term memory, and measuring the 
volume of their voice, challenging animal’s ability (Fig.2). I was in 
charge of the monkey bar, but I had my hands full preventing the 
participants from getting injured.  

In the lecture in the latter half of the forum, Mr. Obuchi gave me some minutes to talk about my research. 
I often talk about my research with students or researchers at universities, but this was the first time for me 
to talk to general citizens. Therefore, I was slightly nervous. I want to make a good use of this experience 
in the future presentation at conferences or symposiums.  

Figure 1. The white handed gibbons 
at the zoo. The hatch in the lower 
part of the photo was designed 
referring to a hatch in the gibbon’s 
natural habitat. 
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This forum provided me with a chance not only to do presentation to 
general citizens but also to see the effort made by the zoo and the city 

with my own eyes. Even though the trip was very short, it was so 
valuable.     
 

6. Others 

I appreciate Ms. Akami, Mr. Obichi, Ms. Tanaka at Japan Monkey Centre, and Ms. Asami at Primate 
Research Institute for their kind cooperation. I also thank to the staffs at Tokiwa Zoo and Ube City for their 
kind support.   

 

Figure 2. The monkey bar 
displayed in the workshop. The 
aim was to let participants to 
challenge the brachiation skill of 
gibbons.  
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